

# **Bishops Lydeard**

Church School office@bishopslydeard.bwmat.org 01823 432582

Newsletter 36 Summer 2017/18

Bishops Lydeard Church School is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and young people.

Respect

Endurance

Friendship

20<sup>th</sup> July 2018

Dear Parents and Carers.

#### Current Whole School Attendance -94.65%

### Thank you from Mrs Stoddart

In this final newsletter of the year I would like to say thank you to each and every member of our school community. It has been a privilege to provide care, support and challenge to all of our children at Bishops Lydeard Church School. I am leaving with very fond memories of my time here. Thank you and farewell to you all.

#### Leavers' Service



Yesterday was our leavers' service and we enjoyed sharing some of our favourite memories with the school and our parents. It was also good fun to have Dylan the dog visiting us again! We enjoyed singing our favourite songs with the school and thought it was great changing the words in Born is the King from 'it's Christmas' to 'it's Summer'! Thank you for our Bibles. Our last song, 'Love Shine a Light', made lots of our parents cry and Mrs Stoddart too. We have enjoyed our time at Bishops Lydeard Church School and will treasure all our memories as we move on to new schools.

#### Friendship Day

On Monday the whole school took part in a 'friendship' day. Friendship is one of our Christian values and the children embraced all the activities related to friendship with enthusiasm and a sense of fun. Throughout the day children across the school came together to make bookmarks, take part in buddy reading and make friendship paper chains. Everyone enjoyed the day and showed great respect and friendship towards each other.





## Golden Assembly

Our Gold Book of the Year assembly was held on Thursday. Congratulations to all!

## Outstanding Learners of the Year

Ladybird: William; Hedgehog: Charlie; Rabbit: Eli; Fox: Grace; Owl: Charlotte; Badger: Lewis; Dragonfly: Ieuan Christian Value, Friendship Awards

Ladybird: Logan; Hedgehog: Lexi; Rabbit: Finley; Fox: Francis; Owl: Rowan; Badger Isla L.; Dragonfly: Shelley English Progress Awards

KS1: Dylan, John KS2: Harrison, Calum Maths Progress Awards

KS1: Matilda B., Kerys, William, Oscar B., Jacob, George

KS2: Wilf

Harry Burden Writing Awards

KS1: Rosie KS2: Berry 100% Attendance

Freya, Bruno, Max, Finley H., Rowan R., Anna, Gracie

#### **School Library Books**

Please return any library books to school on Monday. Thank you.

#### Report feedback

We would be grateful to receive any comments you have on your child's report. Please return the feedback form to your child's teacher or the school office. Thank you.

#### **Breakfast Club**

As from September 2018 the fees for Breakfast Club will be as follows:

From 7.30am - £4.00 (this will include breakfast)

From 8.15am - £2.00 (this will not include breakfast)

The new fee will include all September onward bookings.

#### **Class Attendance Cup**

This week Ladybird class won the attendance cup with 98.77% attendance and were rewarded with an extra session on the trim trail.

#### Lost

A pair of school shoes were lost after the Year 5/6 performance last week. Please could you check to make sure you haven't taken them by mistake: Boys shoes, black, Clarks, lace ups, size 2. Many thanks.

#### **Holiday Bible Club**

St Mary's Church is hosting a holiday bible club on 25<sup>th</sup>, 26<sup>th</sup>, 27<sup>th</sup> July, 9.30 - 12. Take part in crafts, games, acting and singing based on the story of Joseph.

### Celebration at St Mary's Church

Celebrate the start of a new school year with an all age worship at St Mary's Church on Sunday 9<sup>th</sup> September at 4pm, followed by tea and cakes in the Church Centre. All welcome.

#### **Uniform Policy**

As many of you will be buying uniform over the summer holidays, please can we remind you of our school uniform policy <a href="http://bishopslydeardbwmat.org/wp-content/uploads/sites/12/2017/10/Uniform-Policy-2018.pdf">http://bishopslydeardbwmat.org/wp-content/uploads/sites/12/2017/10/Uniform-Policy-2018.pdf</a>

Wishing you and your families a happy and restful break, see you in September!

July

24<sup>th</sup> Last day of term

September

5<sup>th</sup> First day of term

19<sup>th</sup> BLSA AGM, Bird in Hand at 7.30pm